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Board member Efrain Sosa 
poses with Rising Star award 
winner Elias Ackerman, who 
is also inaugurated as a new 
Board member that evening.

Board of Directors Chair Brian 
Stives poses with Pioneer 
Award winner Tom Perkins at 
the 2022 Annual Meeting on 
Thursday, May 5.
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Community Events
ACC MEETING
First & third Monday of the month 
at 4 PM [Virtual]

AQUA AEROBICS (until August 2nd)
Tuesday & Thursday at 10 AM 
and Wednesday at 8 PM [EV]

AQUA ZUMBA (New!)
Saturday at 10 AM [EV] 
Thursday at 8 PM [EV; starting 7/28]

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
First & third Thursday of the month 
at 6:30 PM [SC]

BOOK CLUB
Third Wednesday of the month 
at 1 PM [SC]

COFFEE WITH COPS
Third Friday of the month 
at 10 AM [EV]

CAMP GLADIATOR 
Monday, Tuesday & Thursday 
at 4:45 PM & 6:15 PM [SC]

DOMINOES
Wednesday at 11 AM [EV]

FARM FRESH WEDNESDAYS 
Wed., approx. 10 AM to 2-3 PM [SC]

GNWATCH MEETING
Second Thursday of the month 
at 6:30PM [SC]

GUITAR GROUP 
Monday at 6:30 PM 
[EV, unless otherwise announced] 

LINE DANCING
Monday & Thursday at 10 AM [EV]

MAHJONG
Tuesday at 6 PM [SC] 
	 note: N95 masks required for now

OWLS
Second Tuesday of the month 
at 11:30 AM [SC]

POKER
Thursday at 1 PM [EV]; first & third 
Monday of the month at 7 PM [SC]

ZUMBA
Monday & Wednesday at 7 PM [SC]

SC = Silver Creek, 8809 Timberwilde
EV= Emerald Valley, 9310 Timber Path

Our office, at Silver Creek Lodge, is 
open from 9 AM to 6 PM, Mon. – Fri.

Board of Directors Updates:
Annual Meeting, New Members

The GNW’s Annual Meeting 
of Members was held on 
Thursday, May 5th. We got to 
hear Chairman Brian Stives, 
CM Lexi Bachran, and others 
detail the Association’s year in 
review, after which Chairman 
Stives and our newest board 
member, Elias Ackerman, 
were officially elected to the 
2022–3 Board. Congratulations 
to both men! At a later special 
meeting, the new Board voted 
to reappoint Mr. Stives as 
Chairman and Essy Lechon as 
Vice Chair.

Next was the favorite part 
of the night: we honored the 
recipients of our 2022 Neighbor 
Awards, intended to recognize 
community members who make 
a positive difference in the lives 
of their neighbors, and our two 
Great Northwest Scholarships, 
which disburse $1000 each to 
two exceptional high school 
seniors! Congratulations to 
the following recipients of the 
awards:

Pioneer Award: Tom Perkins 
(presented by Brian Stives)
       

Inspiring Others to Serve: 
Nancy Manley (presented by 
Lori Calzoncit)
       

Volunteer of the Year: Jesse 
Lopez (presented by Mark 
Zoller)
       

Neighborhood Hero/es: 
SAPD Officers Tim Henry & 
Marco Garza (presented by 
Gabe Briones)
       

Neighbor of the Year: Eddie 
Mendiola (presented by Mr. 
Briones) 

       

Rising Star: Elias Ackerman 
(presented by Efrain Sosa)
       

Spirit Award: Melissa 
Gutierrez (presented by 
Rene Lucio and accepted by 
Melissa’s husband, as she 
works hard as a nurse and 
couldn’t attend!)
       

Youth Services Award: Girl 
Scout Troop #1157 (presented 
by Essy Lechon)
       

Above & Beyond the Call of 
Duty: Girl Scout Troop #1501 
(presented by Mr. Lucio)
       

Laushey Memorial 
Scholarship: Morgan Skye 
Cassias (presented by Camille 
Fiorillo)
       

Camille Fiorillo Perpetual 
Scholarship: Priscilla Teran 
(presented by Ms. Fiorillo)
       

Pictures of some of these 
recipients can be seen at left 
on page 2, as well as on pp. 
10-11. The staff and Board 
wish to express their gratitude 
to the volunteers from OWLs 
who helped out that night, as 
well as to all of the volunteers 
who form such an integral part 
of everything the Association 
does the whole year round!

* * *

Shortly after the Annual 
Meeting, Mark Zoller made 
the decision to retire from 
the 2022–3 Board. After a 
subsequent call for candidates, 
resident Cecilia Alvarez was 
appointed on May 20 to fill the 
remainder of Mr. Zoller’s term. 
Welcome to the Board, Cece!
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Renovations Give a Fresh, 
New Look to Our Pools!

P erhaps the centerpieces of our neighborhood’s 
facilities are the two Great Northwest pools, Silver 
Creek Pool (at 8809 Timberwilde) and Emerald 

Valley Pool (at 9310 Timber Path). With such heavy and 
beloved use, both pools incur their fair share of wear with 
each passing year, especially Emerald Valley. So early 
this past spring, our Board of Directors & relevant staff 
decided to approve renovations to the pools.

Silver Creek’s renovations came first, and were completed 
in time to open the pool for weekends beginning Saturday, 
May 14th. Since then, the pool has played host to our 
swim team’s season (see page 8), “dive-in” movie 
nights, and many days of fun & frolic. To the immense 
consternation of staff, Board & community members, the 
renovations on Emerald Valley ran into considerably more 
delays, largely because of supply chain issues faced 
by contractors & subcontractors, as well as some other 
issues faced by contractors. Finally, we were able to open 
Emerald Valley Pool to the community on June 28th. The 
full-season schedules for both pools, including times for 
every day, can be found on Page 14.
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Left: Opening day at the Silver 
Creek Pool. The pool was opened 
for weekends on Saturday, May 
14th, and for a full-week schedule 
on Friday, June 3rd.

Below left & right: Residents 
visiting the Silver Creek Pool on 
Friday, June 3rd.

Bottom: Participants take part 
in an Aqua Zumba class at the 
Emerald Valley Pool. Aqua Zumba 
classes are held there Saturdays 
at 10 AM, and will begin being 
held there on Thursdays at 8 PM 
from July 28th.
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Young swimmers launch 
themselves into our Silver 
Creek Pool at a swim meet 
this season (see p.8 for story).

The vanguard of our 
neighborhood Fourth of July 
Parade approaches the Silver 
Creek Soccer Fields (see p. 11 
for more).
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Gate guards process entering 
guests at one of our Drive-in 
Nights at the Pool. Families 
have viewed such films as 
Sing 2 and Encanto.

At the opening of their new 
Little Free Library at Emerald 
Valley, Girl Scout Troop 1501 
pose with D6 Councilwoman 
Melissa Cabello Havrda.
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As late spring began showing its 
most summery aspect, with May 
2022 the hottest May on record in 

San Antonio, one group of young people 
managed to stay cool through hard work 
and determination: namely, the Great 
Northwest Gators Swim Team, who 
have just completed their 2022 season. 
If you’ll pardon the pun, our Gators 
performed swimmingly this season!

Pictures are from the Sat., June 18 and Sat., June 
25 home swim meets, both of which our Gators 
won handily!

Our Gators Swim Team Makes a Splash!
New Rec Manager Jacob Pena arranged 
a slate of great coaches who led 
their teams to excellent results at the 
season’s four meets. For instance, at 
our two home meets, the Gators won 
765.50 points to 626.50 points (on June 
18, against the Northwest Crossing 
Dolphins) and 802.50 points to 385.50 
points (on June 25, against the Dominion 
Dolphins [not a typo]). We’re very proud 
of and grateful to each and every Gator, 
as well as their coaches, their families, 
and all the volunteers who helped make 
this season possible.
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Our Gators Swim Team Makes a Splash!
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Outgoing Board member Lori 
Calzoncit poses with Neighbor 
Award winner Nancy Manley, 
who received the “Inspiring 
Other to Serve” award.

Board member Gabe Briones 
poses with Neighbor Award 
winner Eddie Mendiola, who 
received the “Neighbor of the 
Year” award.
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Former Board member and 
scholarship sponsor Camille 
Fiorillo poses with Fiorillo 
Perpetual Scholarship winner 
Priscilla Teran. 

Ms. Fiorillo poses with Morgan 
Skye Cassias, the winner 
of the Laushey Memorial 
Scholarship.
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Recreation Bulletins
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Fall Soccer Registration 
Open Now!

Registration for the Fall 2022 Youth Soccer 
season has begun as of July 18th and will run 
through August 14th, with a charge of $65 for 
residents and $110 for non-residents.

Practices will start the week of Monday, August 
29, 2022. Practice will be held 2x a week for 30 
minutes (days of the week TBD & assigned based 
on U6/U8/U10/U14 age division), beginning at 
6:00 PM and 7:15 PM. The season is slated to 
begin Saturday, September 17, 2022 & will run 
through Saturday, November 5, 2022 at the very 
latest. Practices and games will be held at the 
Silver Creek Soccer Fields, located on Timber 
Path at Timberwilde, adjacent to our Silver Creek 
Lodge/GNW office.

For answers to any further questions, feel free to 
contact Recreation Manager Jacob Pena at (210) 
681-2983 (ext. 106) or by email at recreation@
greatnorthwest.org. Here’s to a great season!
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Pool Schedules	     for Summer 2022
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for May and June portions of the calendar, visit https://gnw.pub/SCPool2022Calendar

6 PM
NO A.S.

Pool Schedules	     for Summer 2022
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Facility Rentals
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Emergency: 911

Call 210-681-6268 for
GNW Security Assistance

District 6 City Council Office
210-207-3749

City of San Antonio 
Services: 311

SAPD Non-Emergency
210-207-7273

SAPD Prue Rd Substation
210-207-7425

SAPD SAFFE Unit Officer
Tim Henry

210-667-6722

CPS Energy 
210-353-4357

Animal Control and Enforcement
210-207-6000

San Antonio Fire 
Department Station #41

210-207-6000

San Antonio Water System
210-704-7297

Important Contact Information

SCAN THE QR CODE
TO SUBSCRIBE TO 

PASSAGES!



Young swimmers launch 
themselves into our Silver 
Creek Pool at a swim meet 
this season (see p.8 for story).

The vanguard of our 
neighborhood Fourth of July 
Parade approaches the Silver 
Creek Soccer Fields (see p. 11 
for more).
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Gate guards process entering 
guests at one of our Drive-in 
Nights at the Pool. Families 
have viewed such films as 
Sing 2 and Encanto.

At the opening of their new 
Little Free Library at Emerald 
Valley, Girl Scout Troop 1501 
pose with D6 Councilwoman 
Melissa Cabello Havrda.
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